Recovery Housing Network of Westchester

Meeting Minutes

July 14, 2009

Meeting Facilitators: Dahlia Austin and Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	E. Acosta, Project Trust
	G. Kelly, Lexington Center

	D. Austin, DCMH
	D. Perkins

	K. Belgrave, Guidance Center
	J. Rubin, GCCC

	G. Bernstein, Common Ground
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	D. Stern, DSS

	D. Booker, Sharing Community
	S. Tisne, Lexington Center

	N. Diaz, Pathways to Housing
	I. Wolfe, Renaissance


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introductions

II. Announcements

a) DCMH Shelter+Care meeting Monday July 20th.

b) Bridge Fund will be hosting annual housing conference on October 14th. The topic will be HPRP to discuss program startup, how to choose appropriate participants, how to get people in the program pipeline. 

III. Changes to SPOA eligibility verification process

SPOA will collect all HUD eligibility documentation and send these with client to the sponsor agency for all DCMH S+C. Once this process is in place, all new clients should have complete documentation of eligibility for homelessness and disability in their folders. All agencies should review all of their current clients to determine which may have potential eligibility problems and forward the list of these clients to PD&D by July 24th. 

IV. Potential Significance of the HEARTH Act.

Hearth Act fundamentally changes entire Continuum of Care program for Homeless. This is a fundamental reorganization in the way homeless are served- the first since McKinney-Vento Act 20 years ago. Changes includes:

· Changes match to 25% only

· Increases admin- sponsors get 10%, Grantees get 3 or 6%

· 15 year Perm. Housing grants

· Can serve those at-risk to become homeless or doubled-up in housing

· Can do eviction prevention

· Can do Rapid-Rehousing projects

· ESG changes to Emergency Solutions Grant, doubles in size and broadens in scope

· New outcome measures to used as funding basis will drive change in the County homeless shelter system:

· No family should be homeless in shelter more than 30+ days.

· Number of evictions prevented

· Length of stay in shelter

· Number moved from Transitional Housing to Perm. Housing

Clients must be moved through shelters to Permanent Housing in community much faster, so the number of shelter beds will drop by 80%. The money currently funding the shelter beds will instead go to pay for  Perm. Housing in the Community, with shelter-type services provided to clients in the PH units. These services will need to change over time as client needs change.

County will also use money saved to do Eviction Prevention which helps clients (not just says ‘No’).

Reconfigured pool of funds will go to Apartment finding, Eviction Prevention, Rapid Rehousing, Permanent Housing with services. We will need to make optimal use of money and find new ways to pay supportive services.

This new regime likely starts with 2011 CoC application in two years.

Need Single Point of Exit (SPOE) from shelter system, with case managers who are expert in quickly finding community housing for families (and singles) in shelter beds.

It would therefore also be useful to build new community affordable housing units, so agencies have places to which to move clients from the shelters. This could be funded using County money, Housing Trust fund, or CDBG.

Homeless providers should coordinate optimal plan for change to new regime and bring it to the county.
We must adapt now and get funding for what works from the start.

V. County Fair Housing lawsuit

Temporary settlement was reached on July 6th, but this is pending the lawsuit scheduled to start August 8th. Before that, a draft agreement for the future is being worked out now, which will change public housing patterns in Westchester.  

VI. FY09 Continuum of Care planning

No original new projects will be submitted in this year’s application. Instead ths county willl update and resubmit the new projects that were included last year with the same priority numbers. We will focus instead on improving our score to receive the funding for new projects.

Project Exhibit 2’s are being distributed. When you receive the ones pertaining to your agency projects, review all the entries to make sure that the information is correct and up to date for new application.

VII. HPRP Update

$5 million coming to Westchester through County, Yonkers, New Rochelle, and Mt. Vernon starting October 1st.

HPRP is the first time that medium-term housing assistance is being offered in Westchester, rather than help for either 2 weeks or whole life. Can last up to 18 months, but we can help more families if we help each one as little as the need allows. This will be a new kind of social work. Case Managers will not try to get as much funds as possible for a client, but to determine when a client has sufficient means once more and then drop them from the program to help others. Coordination, partnership, and linking to existing programs will be the key to success.

This program is thus not for those with chronic need- but for people fallen on hard times who need temporary help to weather a financial disruption.

Next meeting date: 8/11/2009 at 10am.


